
Spring 2020 

In February 2019, The Denver Institute for Psychoanalysis received notice of accreditation from the Accreditation 
Council for Psychoanalytic Education, Inc. (ACPEinc) an independent, nonprofit organization which has been 
providing accreditation since 2001 to foster excellence in psychoanalytic education. The ACPEinc joined by the 
American Association for Psychoanalytic Education (AAPE) conducted an evaluation of the Denver Institute for 
Psychoanalysis in Fall 2018. 
 

The American Association for Psychoanalytic Education (AAPE) is an independent, non-profit standards 
organization that fosters excellence in psychoanalytic education by establishing, promoting, and maintaining 
standards for psychoanalytic education in member institutes and centers with a focus on educational quality and 
content. AAPE achieves its goals by means of periodic review of standards, site visits, and consultations. 
  

Upon conclusion of the site visit, Drs. Howard Foster and John Gilkey stated, "the Denver Institute for 
Psychoanalysis ought to be praised for their encouraging of candidates and faculty to continue to grow as analysts 
and to value outside assessment following graduation".  
  

The Denver Institute for Psychoanalysis, incorporated in 1969, has been offering psychoanalytic education since 
1956. It is organized for the purpose of providing psychoanalytic education and to encourage application of 
psychoanalytic knowledge to relevant fields of study and practice. At the Denver Institute for Psychoanalysis, 
qualified professionals may pursue full training in adult psychoanalysis, child & adolescent psychoanalysis, or both. 
Alternatively, a two-year training program in adult psychodynamic psychotherapy is available. 

The Denver Institute for Psychoanalysis joins twelve other psychoanalytic institutes accredited by the ACPEinc in 
the United States.  

The Institute Earns ACPEinc Accreditation 

Cൾඅൾൻඋൺඍංඇ඀ 50 Yൾൺඋඌ 
We are thrilled to celebrate our 50th anniversary this year!  This is an opportunity to 
reflect on our successes, history and be grateful to those who helped establish and 
continue to maintain our Denver Training Institute.  Providing the highest standards for 
psychoanalytic training continues to be our mission as we ensure future psychoanalysts 
are educated and prepared to carry on our important work.  
  

Our Institute is thriving and we are fortunate to consistently attract applicants from 
diverse professional backgrounds.  We are especially proud of our curriculum that 
includes a colloquium unique to Denver.  Recently, we received a grant which has 
allowed us to invite gifted scholars to visit and help teach our candidates and faculty.  
These visiting scholars have provided depth and new perspectives to our curriculum.  
We are also proud to offer a child analytic training program that is part of the Western 
Consortium.  This consortium provides extensive learning opportunities outside our 
Institute.  Our graduates go on to reach many children in the community who otherwise 
would not have the opportunity for analysis when needed. 
 

Our greatest achievement is offering psychoanalysis as a treatment of choice in helping individuals discover the 
freedom to live a meaningful life.  It is a great honor to be part of this mission and hope you will join us in 
helping to reach our goal.  

Stacey Fry, PsyD, FABP 
Institute Director  

"We are extremely pleased to have achieved this designation," stated Barbara Redinger, Institute Director 2016-2019, 
"Accreditation is a rigorous process, but one that we welcome as a continual quality improvement mechanism. Earning 
ACPEinc accreditation is another measure of our excellence as a provider of psychoanalytic education and reflects our 
commitment to our candidates and the community."  



First Graduating Class 
Before the Denver Institute for Psychoanalysis 
was founded in 1969 and before receiving 
approval from APsaA to become an approved 
training facility in 1972, aspiring 
psychoanalysts from the Denver area would 
commute to Chicago every other weekend for 
classes and supervision starting in the late 
1950s.  The Chicago Institute for 
Psychoanalysis accommodated candidates 
from Denver, Cincinnati, and St. Louis by 
offering a five year curriculum with classes 
meeting on Fridays and Saturdays every other 
week for a total of 18 weeks a year. 

The Chicago Institute for Psychoanalysis granted several Denver analysts as geographic training and supervising 
analysts, allowing candidates the ability to meet with analysts locally to talk about their cases. 

The last commuter class began in 1967 and gradated in 1972, just in time for Denver to hold its first local class. 

A brief ceremony held at the end of the 1994 Annual 
Meeting to honor Dr. Gretl Hitchmann for her generous 
donation of a collection of her father’s books.   
 
This collection would benefit the psychoanalytic students 
to use or to sell with the proceeds going for 
psychoanalysis.   
 
Dr. Hitchmann also included her favorite picture of her 
father and a book of photographs.  This collection and 
other donated books were housed in the new Gaskill 
Lounge/Library. 

Leave a Legacy 
When you give, you are contributing to the creation and advancement of educational 
opportunities and to the expansion of the awareness and understanding of 
psychoanalytic concepts. You are allowing us to continue to offer low fee analysis to 
members of the community and to continue to train psychoanalysts who volunteer 
regularly in the community at schools, in disaster situations and who teach and 
mentor. You are supporting the educational programs open to all members of the 
community on psychoanalytic subjects making psychoanalytic understanding 
accessible, and you promote intellectual discussion that demonstrate the relevance of 
psychoanalytic understanding to every day life.  

Including a 
charity in your 

beneficiary 
designations is 

one way to 
leave a lasting 

legacy.    
 

It’s an easy, 
low cost way of 

making a 
difference in  

the world. 
No matter if you chose to make a lasting donation through a beneficiary designation  

or a bequest in your will, be sure to use the Denver Institute for Psychoanalysis’s 
Tax ID# 23-7065236 



1976 Development of an Analyst After Graduation 

1977 Assessment of Progress in a Training Analysis 

1978 General Principles of Psychoanalytic Supervision 

1980 Reflections on Becoming an Analytic Teacher 

1981 How early is reasonable data available for distinguishing lack of aptitude for analytic work from deficits in 
experience and teaching 

1988 Conference on Child Analysis – Presenters Roy Aruffo, MD; Phyllis Tyson PhD and Carla Elliott, PhD with 
special guest, Robert Tyson, MD 

1990 “Vignettes from the process of analysis of an 18-year old girl.” by Phyllis Tyson, PhD 

1991 “The Therapeutic Relationship and Therapeutic Action.” by John Kelly, MD and Homer Olsen, MD 

1997 “A Clinician for all Seasons: a fond look back at what we learned about humanity, life, and psychoanalysis 
from Brandt Steele – our teacher and friend.” Presenters: Paula Bernstein, PhD,  Ted Gaensbauer, MD, Robert 
Emde, MD, William Bernstein, MD, Gary Martin, MD, and Mary Ann Levy, MD 

1998 Case discussion with Gary Martin, MD, Barbara Unger, MD, David Stevens, PhD, Jim Grigsby, PhD 

1999 “The Superego Revisited” 

2000 “Transference-Countertransference Enactments: Theory & Technique”  

2001 “Working with Rage and Hatred in the Transference”   

2002 “Nonverbal Modes of Communication and Change in Psychoanalysis and Psychotherapy” 

2003 “Termination” by Randy Buzan, MD, Susan Frederick, MD, Carolyn Munro, MD, Steve Shulruff, MD 

2004 “It Takes a Village” facilitated by Joan Heron, LCSW and “Psychotherapy and Psychoanalysis: birds of a 
feather or apples and oranges” facilitated by Steve Shulruff, MD 

2005 “A Matter of Time: Actual Time and the Production of the Past” with Dominique Scarfone, MD 

2007 “Confrontation as an analytic concept: A clinical discussion” 

2008 “Reassurance.”  Literature Review Margy Stewart, PsyD & Barbara Redinger, PhD 

2009 “Does Theoretical Orientation Influence the Supervisory Process?” 

2010 “The Case Formulation” 

2011 “How to Prepare for the Clinical Presentation.  How Different Perspectives Understand and Utilize the Uncon-
scious in Treatment” with Cal Narcisi, MD, David Stevens, PhD, Peter Buirski, MD, Karen Rosica, PsyD 

2012 “When the Body Speaks:  How Psychoanalysts Think and How They Respond.”      

2013 “Relevance of Developmental Theory to the Therapeutic Action of Psychoanalysis” presented by Paula  
Bernstein, PhD, Ben Green, MD, David Stevens, PhD, and Margy Stewart, PsyD  

2014 “Sex and Aggression as Seen Through the Lens of the Oedipus: Their Role in Contemporary Psychoanalytic 
Practice” presented by Rex McGehee, MD and David Stevens, PhD  

2015 “An Introduction to Interpersonal Neurobiology”  by Cynthia Satchell, MD 

2016 “Framing the Frame” by Laura Jensen, PhD 

2017 “Working with Transgender Individuals: The Analyst's Subjectivity” presented by Claire Zilber, MD 

2018 “A Fresh Look at Sigmund Freud:  Analysts Discuss Two Fundamental Papers” presented by David Stevens, 
PhD and Mark Wolny, LCSW 

2019 “Psychoanalysis and the Cyber World: The Reality of Virtual Experience in our Work” with Mike Meltzer, 
LCSW, Nancy Bakalar, MD, Health Canfield, DO, and Cynthia Satchell, MD 

2020 The “External” and its Impact on the Psychoanalytic Dyad.  David Stevens, PhD and Rex McGehee, MD 

Always Learning:  Educational Programs 



Institute Programs & Services 

The Psychoanalytic Clinic was started in 1963 to provide 
psychoanalytic treatment for patients accepted for supervised 
psychoanalysis.  It functions as a referral service providing 
evaluations for the community relating to suitability for 
psychoanalytic treatment as well as informing and educating 
health professionals and the community about psychoanalysis. 
In 1988, the Clinic was expanded to include the evaluation and 
psychoanalytic treatment of children and adolescents.    
 

Patients accepted through the referral service have their 
treatment conducted by analysts-in-training, experienced 
psychotherapists who are under the supervision of senior 
members of the Institute faculty, or faculty members who wish 
to take on a low fee case.   The fee is scaled to the patient's 
ability to pay.  
 

In 2015 the name was changed to the Psychoanalytic Referral 
Service. 

Pizza & Psychoanalysis began in the fall of 2013 at the 
Graduate School of Professional Psychology at the University 
of Denver.  The PsyD students who were taking a course in 
psychodynamic psychotherapy taught by Dr. Shoshana Adler, 
PhD wanted to learn more and as a result, Dr. Adler and Joshua 
Burg, a student coordinator from the class developed a 
quarterly program where a variety of psychoanalysts present. 
 

During the last 6 years, twenty analysts have spoken on 
analytic topics and two additional students have coordinated 
the program. Six to twenty students attended each meeting. 

The Mentorship Program offers psychoanalytically oriented 
mentoring to psychiatric residents and child fellows in training 
through the Department of Psychiatry, University of Colorado 
School of Medicine.  The program is also available to other 
licensed clinicians from the disciplines of psychology and social 
work.  Members of the faculty of the Denver Institute for 
Psychoanalysis serve as mentors and meet with their mentees on 
an individual basis to discuss aspects of psychoanalytically 
informed psychotherapy including clinical cases, specific topics 
in psychodynamics, relevant papers, and career and training 
options.   

The Psychodynamic Psychotherapy Training (PPT Program) 
track provides an introduction to the principals of 
psychodynamic psychotherapy for psychiatric residents, as well 
as psychology and social work interns at the University of 
Colorado School of Medicine, by practicing psychoanalysts 
who have gone through the process of appointment to the 
Clinical Faculty of the University of Colorado School of 
Medicine.  While not an Institute program, our faculty provides 
coursework, case discussions, and supervision for these students 
free of charge through the three years of the resident’s training.   
 

Many graduates of the training programs from the University of 
Colorado and other accredited universities continue their 
training after graduation with us in our psychoanalytic and 
psychotherapy training programs.    

The Psychoanalytic Therapies Program is a two-year certificate 
program that was launched in 1992 for licensed psychiatrists, 
psychologists or social workers who want to advance their 
skills, but do not wish to do full psychoanalytic training.   
 
The aim of the program is to improve clinical skills and to 
demonstrate the usefulness of applying contemporary psycho-
analytic thinking to a wide range of clinical, teaching, and con-
sultative situations.  

Candidates develop their clinical psychoanalytic skills by 
psychoanalyzing three patients, at a frequency of 4-5 sessions 
per week, with weekly supervision by three different 
supervisors, while attending didactic classes and undergoing 
their own personal analysis.  Completing this intensive post-
graduate educational program allows candidates to become 
eligible for professional certification through the ABPsa. 

Faculty development is an important component in the 
ongoing growth of our teachers and administrators.  Aside 
from teaching, research and service, faculty development 
promotes faculty responsibility as well as the understanding of 
instructional concepts, current trends and teaching processes 
that can be expanded and deepened.  Since 1976 the Institute 
has provided a wide range of topics (listed on previous page) 
to the faculty members.  Although professional development 
is often viewed as supplementary, a majority of the faculty 
participate. 

With the passing of Dr. Herbert Gaskill and the uncertainty of 
the CPH Spitz library, in 1994 the Institute decided to turn Dr. 
Gaskill’s office into a library and lounge to house important 
documents and memorabilia and allow the space to provide a 
center for candidates, students and faculty to come together.   
Books from Drs. Herbert Gaskill, Gretl Hitchman, Herb 
Kritzer and Joan Fleming were the first 400 to line the shelves.  
An online library and checkout system is 
being utilized to catalog the books and 
checkouts.  Unfortunately from 
September  2017-2022 much of the 
library is in storage until our next move. 



Award Recipients 
The Brandt F. Steele, M.D. Award was established in 1997 by The Denver Institute for Psychoanalysis to honor Dr. 
Steele’s life-long intellectual curiosity and interest in early childhood development. The recipients of the award are 
recognized for their outstanding accomplishments in the areas of teaching, research, and community service.   
 
1997 Brandt F. Steele, M.D. 
1998 Jill M. Miller, Ph.D. 
1999 Paula P Bernstein, Ph.D. and Michael G. Moran, M.D. 
2000 Laurence B. Hall, M.D. and David W. Stevens, Ph.D. 
2001 Mary Ann Levy, M.D. and E. Earlene Dal Pozzo, M.D. 
2002 Jacob Jacobson, M.D. and Leslie Jordan, Ph.D. 
2003 Robert Emde, M.D. and Mark Wolny, L.C.S.W. 
2004 David Hurst, M.D. and Steve Shulruff, M.D. 
2005 Richard Simons, M.D. and Theodore Gaensbauer, M.D. 
2006 Calvern Narcisi, M.D. 
2007 Rex H. McGehee, M.D. and Gary C. Martin, M.D. 
2008 I. Gene Schwarz, M.D. 
 

The John D. Benjamin Award was established by the Institute and the Society to commemorate Dr. John D. 
Benjamin’s lifelong commitment to the advancement of child psychoanalysis and his pioneering interest in child 
development.  Dr. Benjamin was a Psychiatrist at the UC School of Medicine from 1935 to 1965 who conducted 
pioneering research in child development in conjunction with the Department of Pediatrics.  This award is given to 
someone who has demonstrated a commitment to the mental health needs of children and child development.  
 
1999 Rochelle Dworet, M.D. 
2008 Ronnie M. Shaw, PMHCNSBC   
 

This award was established in recognition of Dr. Emde’s outstanding accomplishments and commitment to the 
advancement of psychoanalysis as a science.  Thus, the Robert Emde fund was established to support  
psychoanalytic  research efforts and/or scholarly work that contributes to the scientific advancement of 
psychoanalysis.  Typically, the cash award will be $500.00. However, under certain circumstances, the awards 
committee may decide to grant larger sums to support empirical psychoanalytic research.  The fund itself was 
created through an anonymous donation.  
 
2005 Robert N. Emde, M.D. 

2009 Frederick W. Mimmack, M.D. 
2010 William E. Bernstein, M.D. and Samuel Wagonfeld, M.D. 
2011 Rhoda A. Singer, M.D. 
2012 Ronnie M. Shaw, APRN, BC 
2013 Anastasia C. Keller, M.D. 
2014 Cynthia Rose, M.D. 
2015 Margy Stewart, Psy.D. 
2016 Roy Lowenstein, M.D. and Esther Lowenstein, Psy.D. 
2017 Geoffrey Heron, M.D. (posthumous) 
2018 Shoshana Adler, Ph.D. 
2019 Barbara Redinger, Ph.D 

Accreditation is a process of 
validation in which colleges, 
university and institutes are 
evaluated.  The aim is to 
protect the public by ensuring 
certain standards are being 
met. 
 

The Denver Institute for 
Psychoanalysis received 
accreditation by the ACPEinc 
in 2019.  Its accreditation 
process works to assure that 
training institutions implement 
Standards in their education 
and training of candidates.  

Professional standards are a set 
of practices, ethics, and 
behaviors that members of a 
particular body must adhere to.  
 

The Institute follows the 
standards set forth by the 
American Association for 
Psychoanalytic Education 
(AAPE) for education and 
training of psychoanalysts 
which includes  
 450 hours course work 
 3+ supervised clinical  cases  

of different genders 
A case presentation/scholarly 

paper or both.  

Board Certification in 
psychoanalysis is a voluntary 
process by which a therapist 
demonstrates though blind peer 
review a mastery of basic 
knowledge and skills necessary 
to practice the profession of 
psychoanalysis.  
 
Graduates of the Institute’s 
analytic program are eligible to 
become Board Certified by the 
American Board  of 
Psychoanalysis. 

The Institute relies on the 
support of the community and 
the public.  Current community 
partners include  
University of Colorado  

Psychiatry Department 
University of Denver 
 The Denver Psychoanalytic 

Society 
Community First Foundation 
 The Anschutz Foundation 
 
If you would like to partner 
with the Denver Institute for 
Psychoanalysis, please contact 
the Office at (303) 724-2666. 



85 
244 414 
54+ 
140  

100+
 

1968-1971 Janice Norton-Kaufman, M.D. 
1971-1974 Herbert S. Gaskill, M.D. 
1974-1978 Laurence B. Hall, M.D. 
1978-1981 Jose Barchilon, M.D. 
1981-1984 Herbert S. Gaskill, M.D. 
1984-1986 Richard C. Simons, M.D. 
1986-1989 Jacob G. Jacobson, M.D. 
1989-1992 I. Gene Schwarz, M.D. 
1992-1995 David M. Hurst, M.D. 
1995-1998 Rhoda A. Singer, M.D. 
1998-2001 Calvern E. Narcisi, M.D. 
2001-2004 Rex H. McGehee, M.D. 
2004-2007 Jill M. Miller, Ph.D. 
2007-2013 Stacey C. Keller, M.D. 
2013-2016 Rex H. McGehee, M.D. 
2016-2019 Barbara Redinger, Ph.D. 
2019-2022 Stacey Fry, Psy.D.    

 1969 1994 2019 

Location UCHSC  
at 9th Avenue 

UCHSC  
at 9th Avenue 

CU Anschutz 
Medical Campus 

Tuition 
$750-$1,000 /year 

(included 200 hours of  
supervision) 

$2,400 $4,200 / year 

# Candidates 
& Students 

7 Adult Analytic 
10 Chicago Adv. 

4 Adult Analytic 
5 Child Analytic 

8 PTP 

11 Adult Analytic 
5 Child Analytic 

6 PTP 

# Faculty 11 At least 35 53 

# Committees 5 9 11 

# TA / SA 8 26 20 

Library 0 400 2,642 

Faculty Dues $0 $75 or $150 $300 

Application 
Fee 

$45 Analytic 
$200 Analytic 

$75 PTP 
$300 Analytic 

$100 PTP 

OrganizaƟonal Structure 

What do Training & Supervising Analysts do? 
 

Training & Supervising Analysts are board certified 
by APsaA or ABPsa.  Training & Supervising 
Analysts serve vital roles in candidates’ education and 
maintain fundamental psychoanalytic standards for 
education and practice.  Candidates are required to 
have at least 200 hours of supervision, and work with 
a minimum of 3 supervisors before they can graduate. 
   

Training and Supervising Analysts responsibilities are 
in two crucial aspects of psychoanalytic education in 
the candidate’s personal analysis and supervision of 
the candidate’s control cases. 

The Denver Psychoanalytic Society 
continues to offer  free and CME for a 
fee events such as lectures, films, 
salons, classes, and conferences.  
 
Join the mailing list:    
https://denverpsychoanalytic.org/mailinglist  

Graduates from the Adult Analytic Program and another 
Graduates from the Adult PTP Program 

Board of Directors volunteer hours per year 

Facebook Followers & 
                              Twitter Followers 

Instructional hours for each Institute Post-Grad 
program each year 

        Committee meeting hours a year 



The Herbert Gaskill Society 
Recruited to chair the Department of Psychiatry in 1952, Dr. Gaskill envisioned a 
psychoanalytic institute in Denver.  Just a year later, his intelligence and energy were 
devoted to building a first-rate department of psychiatry with energies equally divided in 
clinical and research for the ultimate establishment of an Institute for Psychoanalysis.  He 
recruited experienced analysts to join him to teach in the Department and to provide 
supervision and therapy.  The Denver Institute for Psychoanalysis was established in 1969.  
Dr. Gaskill’s generosity, modesty, strength, and endless questioning were a model for the 
psychoanalytically-informed life.  
 

To continue Dr. Gaskill’s legacy of immense contribution to psychoanalysis in Colorado, 
create your own legacy by joining The Herbert Gaskill Society and make a lasting 
difference in psychoanalysis for generations to come. 
 

How To Become a Member: 
Include Denver Institute for Psychoanalysis in your will or trust 
Name the Denver Institute for Psychoanalysis as a beneficiary of a bank or stock account, retirement fund, 

IRA donor advised fund or insurance policy you have 
Establish a charitable gift annuity with the Denver Institute for  Psychoanalysis 

 

Benefits of Membership: 
Recognition on our donor plaque  
Invitations to events and periodic publications 
Knowledge that you are making an impact on the treatment of mental health 

Colorado State Tax Refund? 
A new program allows you to use your state income tax return to make a big difference in your community. 
 
If you’re due a state income tax refund, this state program gives you the opportunity to use some or all of it to directly support a local 
nonprofit that matters to you like the Denver Institute for Psychoanalysis 
 
The new program, promoted through the ReFUND CO awareness initiative, lets you choose where your donation goes. All you have to 
do is: 
 Decide how much of your state income tax refund to donate (all or a portion of it). 
 Enter DENVER INSTITUTE FOR PSYCHOANALYSIS and our registration number 

20093008330 in the Donate to a Colorado Nonprofit Fund line on your state tax return or tax soft-
ware – or just give this info to your tax preparer when you share your tax documents. 

 

Last year, Colorado returned more than $1 billion in refunds to 1.9 million state taxpayers. Imagine 
how much this could support local community causes like us across Colorado. 
 
Because our important work is never done, we’re always in need of new funds to revitalize our organi-
zation and recharge our work.  ReFUND CO shows you how you can support our mission at a critical 
time of the year. 
 

You can learn more details about the program at RefundWhatMatters.org. 

Our programs are funded by tuition, faculty dues and the generous contributions from donors in the 
community. By donating to the Denver Institute for Psychoanalysis, you are contributing to the creation and 
advancement of educational opportunities and to the expansion of the awareness and understanding of 
psychoanalytic concepts. You are allowing us to continue to offer low fee analyses to members of the 
community and to continue to train psychoanalysts who volunteer regularly in the community at schools, in 
disaster situations and who teach and mentor. You are supporting the educational programs open to all 
members of the community on psychoanalytic subjects making psychoanalytic understanding accessible, and 
you promote intellectual discussion that demonstrate the relevance of psychoanalytic understanding to every 
day life.  



Timeline 
1856 Sigmund Freud was born.   In 1896 he coined the term psychoanalysis 

1907 The Vienna PsychoanalyƟc Society wasf ormed (later became the InternaƟonal PsychoanalyƟc AssociaƟon) 

1938 John & Hertha Benjamin move to Denver.  Ten years later in 1948 Jule Eisnbud, MD moves to Denver 

1953 Herbert Gaskill, MD arrives in Denver.  Dr. Gaskill took the posiƟon of Department Chair of the   Psychiatry 
       Department of the University of Colorado and had a vision of creaƟng a psychoanalyƟc insƟtute in Denver  

1956 PsychoanalyƟc EducaƟon begins in Denver 

1962 The Denver PsychoanalyƟc Society is formed 

1963 The PsychoanalyƟc Clinic is established 

1968 The Denver InsƟtute for Psychoanalysis planning is underway.  The first InsƟtute retreat was held. 

1969 The Denver InsƟtute for Psychoanalysis was granted provisional status by the American PsychoanalyƟc 
AssociaƟon and the InsƟtute’s ArƟcles of IncorporaƟon was signed.   

1970 The IRS recognizes the Denver InsƟtute for Psychoanalysis as a 501c3 nonprofit organizaƟon 

1972 The American PsychoanalyƟc AssociaƟon grants the Denver InsƟtute for Psychoanalysis an Approved 
InsƟtute for psychoanalyƟc educaƟon 

1974 The Denver PsychoanalyƟc Society publishes its first newsleƩer.  The InsƟtute celebrates its first graduates 

1985 An AffiliaƟon Agreement between the Denver InsƟtute for Psychoanalysis and the Department of 
Psychiatry at the University of Colorado is signed 

1988 The Child & Adolescent AnalyƟc Training Program is established 

1992 The Denver PsychoanalyƟc Society started a Psychodynamic Psychotherapies class. The EEC was formed 

1994 InsƟtute library is formed following the death of Dr. Gaskill 

1997 The InsƟtute established its first Award, named aŌer the first recipient, Brandt F. Steele 

1998 Members of the Denver InsƟtute for Psychoanalysis commute to Minneapolis to provide guidance and help 
 set up the new Minneapolis InsƟtute 

2004 A two‐year Child & Adolescent Child & Adolescent Psychodynamic Psychotherapies Program is started. 
      Dr. Sydney Margolin donated her father’s analyƟc couch.  The InsƟtute & Society launched a website. 

2005 The Psychodynamic Psychotherapies programs is moved under the Denver InsƟtute for Psychoanalysis 

2008 The University of Colorado, Denver, along with the InsƟtute & Society move from 9th Avenue to the  
             Anschutz Medical Campus in Aurora 

2010 InsƟtute Board of Directors is formed 

2015 The InsƟtute & Society create a social media presence through facebook and twiƩer and the InsƟtute joins    
             the Community First FoundaƟon and creates a logo a year later in 2016 

2019 The Denver InsƟtute for Psychoanalysis is granted ACPEinc AccreditaƟon 

The Denver Institute for Psychoanalysis is organized for the purpose of providing 
psychoanalytic education for qualified applicants, to advance scholarship and research in the 

science of psychoanalysis, and to encourage application of psychoanalytic knowledge to 
relevant fields of study and practice.  

 www.facebook.com/DenverPsychoanalyticSociety           @DenPsychoanalys  


